   BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES

      Wednesday, November 9, 2011

      Swampscott, MA 01907
Attendance: Chairman, Matthew W. Strauss, Vice Chair , Richard Malagrifa, Selectmen, Jill G. Sullivan , David Van Dam, and Town Administrator, Andrew W. Maylor.
Executive Session:
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to go into executive session for the purpose of discussing pending litigation, personnel and union matters, seconded by Selectman Van Dam.

The Board took a roll call vote. 

The Board discussed candidates for the position of a temporary Acting Town Administrator to replace Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator on December 24, 2011, until a new Town Administrator is in place.  

No votes were taken. 

 The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectmen Van Dam Sullivan to close executive session, seconded by Selectman Van Dam.

The Board took a roll call vote.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to go back in open session, seconded by Selectman Malagrifa. 
Open Session/ Discussion:

Andrew Maylor, Town Administrator presented the 2012 Annual Financial Forecast. Members of the Finance Committee, School Committee along with residents of the community attended this presentation. 

 Votes of the Board:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Malagrifa to approve an invoice for Kopelman & Paige, P.C. in the amount of $4,488.00, for services through September 30, 2011, seconded by Selectman Van Dam. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve meeting minutes from September 26, 2011, seconded by Selectman Malagrifa.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve a request from the Swampscott Fire Department to participate in a “Fill the Boot” fundraising drive to support the Muscular Dystrophy Association in their 2011 campaign which will be held on Wednesday, November 23, 2011, from 9am to 4pm at the Swampscott Mall access road, seconded by Selectman Malagrifa.
Recognition:
Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator recognized Mr. Keith L. Jordan on his 100th birthday. 

Appointments:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Malagrifa to appoint David Van Dam to the War Memorial Committee, seconded by Selectman Sullivan.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to appoint Adam Forman to the Town Administrator’s Search Committee, seconded by Selectman Malagrifa. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to appoint Dave Castellarin effective December 24, 2011,  as the Temporary Town Administrator until a permanent Town Administrator has been appointed, seconded by Selectman Van Dam
The Board named the members who have been appointed to the Town Administrator’s Search Committee as Cindy Merkle, Neil Bernstein, Iris Goldman, Dana Swangstrom and Adam Forman.

New & Old Business:

Selectman Van Dam recognized the members of the Town Administrator’s search committee and thanked them for stepping up with this search. 

Selectman Malagrifa looking for a feel from the Board regarding a bike vendor to do a presentation to the Board on putting bicycle stations around the community along with the surrounding communities if they are interested. Selectman Malagrifa is still in the process of working on kayak racks. 
Traffic Study Committee recommendations:
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to add a stop sign on the dead end portion on Aspen Road facing Sargent Road, seconded by Selectman Van Dam.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Malagrifa to add three handicap parking spaces in the kid’s cove parking lot near the entrance to the football field, seconded by Selectman Sullivan. 
Selectmen’s Time: 
Selectman Van Dam reminded the community of the flu clinic that will be held at the Senior Center. Selectman Van Dam informed the community of the Holiday Party to take place at the Senior Center on December 19, 2011. Selectman Van Dam spoke on his office hours he will be holding on Saturday, December 3, 2011 from 9-10AM. at Whole Foods. Selectman Van Dam informed the community of a vacancy on the Recreation Commission from precinct 4. Selectman Van Dam encouraged the community to attend the Veterans Day ceremony.  Selectman Van Dam expressed his excitement to serve on the War Memorial Committee and thanked the volunteer’s of this committee. 

Selectman Malagrifa informed the community of the electronic drop off at the DPW Yard. Selectman Malagrifa thanked the Veterans for their service. 

Selectman Strauss recognized Paolina Lepore, owner of Caffe Paolina, 646 Humphrey Street, Swampscott, Mass as being nominated as business women of the year by the Lynn Area Chamber of Commerce. Selectman Strauss attended the recent meeting of the Police Building Study committee and is happy to report the project is going forward. 
Town Administrator’s Report:

Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator spoke on the following:

· No response from the  Senior Center RFP 
· Pumping Station repair. 

· Working with the MAPC to locate Town Planner candidate. .

· Kiosk discussion on Humphrey Street will be on the next agenda. 
Adjournment:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to adjourn meeting at 9:30PM seconded by Selectman Van Dam.
Attest:

Maureen Shultz 

Administrative Assistant 

